
These are the minutes from the November 6, 2012 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health.  Present were Mr. 

John Dougherty –  Chair,  Mr. Richard Farwell – Board Member, Mr. Anthony Marino – Health Agent, and Mr. 

Arthur Ceurvels – Assistant Health Agent / Inspector, Ms. Kimberly Dixon – Administrative Assistant. 

 

 

Having a quorum, Mr. Dougherty called the meeting to order at 6:03 p.m. 

 

 

New Business 

 

Mr. Farwell moved to approve the October 16, 2012 minutes as written, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted unanimously. 

 

Mr. Farwell moved to accept the recommendations for The Village Square located at 644 Washington Street as submitted 

by McKenzie Engineering in a letter dated October 19, 2012.   All maintenance and inspection measures are to continue 

as recommended until a new system is available.  Mr. Dougherty second, so voted unanimously 

  

Please note: November 20
th

 BOH Meeting will start at 5:30 PM, MRC training session will take place from 6 to 8 PM 

 

 

Plan: 

 

404 Whiting Street – Deed Restriction – Mr. Dougherty moved to accept the septic plan submitted by Outback 

Engineering, for 404 Whiting Street, plan dated 10/16/12, with the variances noted on the plan, Mr. Farwell second, so 

voted unanimously. 

 

1003 Broadway – approved as submitted, plan dated 10/31/12 by Merrill Associates 

 

68 King Philip Lane - approved as submitted, plan dated 10/26/12, revised 11/6/12 by Clearwater Recovery 

 

 

 

No Permits or Licenses were submitted 

 

 

 

Mr. Marino’s update:    

Mr. Marino reported that our last flu clinic is scheduled November 14th from 6 to 7 PM in the Town Hall VNA Office.  

 

Mr. Marino briefed the Board on the Bardin Street housing issue. 

 

 

Mr. Farwell moved to adjourn, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:08 p.m. 
 

 


